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Glenluce Primary School

Newsletter – 24th November 2014

Once again it looks as if the weather is going to be more settled but cooler this week.
School Blog Site
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/GlenlucePrimary/
Parent Council Meeting

The meeting will now take place tonight at 7.15p.m..  The revamp of the toilets at the front of the school will now start tomorrow instead of today.  
Library

The library sessions will now take place on Thursday mornings.
Childsmile
The Childsmile lady is in visiting all the children advising them about the importance of oral hygiene tomorrow (Tuesday).

Feis Rois

The traditional music making group will be visiting P.6/7 for the next few weeks to train the children how to play the tin whistle.  These should prove to be really stimulating sessions.
Tri Golf

The younger pupils have been offered tri golf sessions after school.  These take place from 3.00 p.m. until 4.00 p.m. on Tuesday evenings.
Achievement Wall

If any children win certificates or have photographs of something that they have been successful at, then we will display it on the Achievement board.  Achievement is as important as attainment to our children, and it is therefore important that we focus on all the positive aspects of our pupil’s lives.  
Football Training
Mrs Teears is away this week so football training is cancelled.
Netball Training
This takes place on Monday evenings after school.  These sessions will be led by either Mrs Sullivan or Mrs Ferguson, depending on availability.
Pupil Holiday
The children will not be attending school on Thursday 27th or Friday 28th November.  The Thursday is an in-service day, but the nursery will still be offered a place.  Mrs McQuistin will confirm with the parents of the nursery pupils.  I hope the children all enjoy their long weekend
Carol Service
Here is a reminder for parents who have children in the choir.  The choir has been invited to a Carol Service at the church on Sunday, 14th December at 7.00 p.m.  This is a lovely way for the pupils to perform their talents to people in the wider community.

Christmas Dinner
This will take place on Thursday, 11th December.

Christmas Dates

Here are the some more dates for your calendar.

The Nursery and P.1-3 Christmas parties will be held on Tuesday 9th December.  The nursery party will be held at 9.30 a.m. and P.1-3 at 1.30 p.m.
The P.4-7 party will take place on Tuesday 16th December from 3.30p.m. until 5.30p.m.
Volunteers to help with making sandwiches will be really appreciated on the day of the parties.  Please advise the office if you are able to help.

Could we also put a request in for party food?  Any sweet stuff for the parties will be gratefully received.

The Christmas production rehearsal will take place on Monday 15th December at 9.30 a.m., the morning production will take place on Wednesday 17th December at 9.30 a.m. and the evening production will take place on Thursday 18th December at 6.30 p.m.

The Snowball for the Primary 7 children will take place on Wednesday 17th December at Stranraer Academy, from 7.00 p.m. until 9.00 p.m.
Authority Visit
I will not be at school either tomorrow (Tuesday) or Wednesday as I am participating in the authority team visit to Cargenbridge Primary in Dumfries.  If you have any issues during these two days, then please contact the office as per usual or drop me an e-mail.

Community Police

Gayle Allison, our community police officer, will be in visiting all the children on Monday, 1st December to discuss with each class a topical age related police issue.

Flu Nasal Spray Vaccinations
These will take place for the pupils on Wednesday 3rd December.
Poppy Appeal 2014
Thank you to everyone who donated to this year’s appeal. The school raised £63.22.
Head Lice
This problem, like in many schools, is never far away.  It is important to ensure that you continue treating your child until there is no sustained evidence that head lice are present.  Further guidance is available from the school.  See also the link www.healthscotland.com/uploads/documents/25-HeadLice.pdf 
I really appreciate all your support with our school.  If there are any issues or questions that you wish answered, then please feel welcome to contact me at any time.  If you have any suggestions appropriate to the Parent Council or P.T.A., then your opinions and views are always appreciated.  We are also always looking for new members for both these organizations and indeed everyone should feel welcome to attend.
Kindest regards,
James D. Ferguson.  
Head Teacher
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